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Dear Church Family, 

By the time your read this we will be two weeks into Lent. Lent is the forty days from Ash Wednesday until Easter. It 

is a time of reflection on what Jesus went through heading for and experiencing the agony of the crucifixion. Lent is a 

dark time, a stoic time, a reflection time. 

It could be said that certain periods of life are more like Lent than Easter. We have been in a year long period of Lent 

as we have dealt with COVID-19. The season has been a personal Lenten season. And oh, how we long for Easter. 

Author Chris Tiegreen writes, “Lent is a time of transition, when we turn our eyes away from fading disappointment 

and toward the brilliant promises of God.” A time of transition it has been at Howell FUMC! From the retirement of 

a beloved pastor to the introduction of a new pastor, who has been nearly impossible to meet with new health     

guidelines pressing in on all of us. Transitions, from hugs given by parents, grandparents and children alike to new 

forms of connection via Zoom and Facetime. From weekly card games with friends and loved ones to being hunkered 

down alone. From the glorious joy of singing great hymns of faith to singing quietly or staying home to avoid germs. 

It has been a time of profound loss. We have lost loved ones to death without even being able to say goodbye. We 

have lost the encouragement of being with others. We have lost the freedom of being together without a care in the 

world to wondering what will happen if we happen to touch or worse yet breathe on one another. Some have lost the 

ability to work, or even just leave the house for work. Clearly our losses have been profound and we grieve for life as 

we once knew it. 

Still, it is a time of transition. Yes, we have losses but we also look ahead toward Easter. We long to once again             

celebrate our Lord’s resurrection and our personal hope of resurrection. This year of 2021, the year you might wish to 

forget, has sunshine ahead. So, we transition to a better tomorrow. I for one can’t wait! We will never transition if we 

do not face our personal Lenten season. To help you move forward I want to encourage you to do daily Lenten            

devotions. Each Monday through Saturday at about 8 am we will have daily Lenten thoughts broadcast on Facebook 

Live and our own website. I am tag teaming with Jim Rutherford as we journey together toward the cross and the 

empty grave. You can experience the greatest time of growth you have ever known. All you need to do is come,    

reflect, pray and press on. 

Will you transition in your walk with Jesus or will 2021 be just another season of Lent? I don’t know about you, but I 

long for Easter. Let’s do this together. 

Pastor Scott 



 Despite being in a pandemic, several of my sisters in faith have continued with a Bible study, safely.         

Recently the group studied through a book by author James W. Moore, “When the World Takes the Wind 

Out of Your Sales.”  Each chapter offers help for the different challenges we face in life.  I do not know of 

anyone who did not face challenges over the last year!  

 One of the chapters speaks about spreading your problems before the Lord.  This chapter explains 

there are challenges that test our faith and difficult times make the future seem uncertain. Moore was                

discussing the story of King Hezekiah, a great person of faith.  King Hezekiah faced very difficult              

situations. King Hezekiah first humbled himself before God, seeking His help. He went to the church for 

help and lastly he reviewed his problems with God and trusted Him to see through the difficult times. 

Moore provides suggestions to overcome overwhelming challenges.  

 There was a paragraph that reminds me of the work Stephen Ministry does, “If you have problems, if 

you have bad news, if you have to deal with difficult people, then let your church help you; let your Christian 

friends help you; claim the strength and support of the church community.”  The paragraph ends with “We 

all need a support group. We all need the church.”  

 Our Stephen Ministry team is available to assist anyone through difficult times.  With God’s                

guidance, we will provide a listening ear and spiritual care to help you through.  Admitting we need help is 

the hardest part, but like King Hezekiah, we all need to humble ourselves before God and seek His help 

along with the help of the church.                                                                                                                  

   To request a Stephen Minister, contact                                                                                            

  Marge Burkert m.burkert@hotmail.com or  517-376-0741  

 Tom Burkert burkertt@hotmail.com or 517-304-2134  

 Pastor Scott pastorscott@howellfumc.com or (517) 546-2730 

Blessings to all as we wait for spring to appear. 

Patti Van Loo for the Stephen Ministry Team 

UPCOMING 
3/4 - MOPS (zoom) 6:30pm 

           Trustees 7:00pm 

3/5 - WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 

3/8 - UMW Executive Mtg (zoom) 7:00pm 

3/11 - Finance (zoom) 7:00pm 

3/14 - UMCOR SUNDAY 

3/15 - Stephen Ministry (zoom) 7:00pm 

3/16 - SPRC (zoom) 7:00pm 

3/18 - Church Council (zoom) 7:00pm 

3/28 - PALM SUNDAY 

Continual 
Monday & Wednesday:  
  Preschool @ 9am 

Monday - Sunday:  
 AA@ 7am in Rm6 

Monday-Saturday:  

 Faithfully Fit   *Please 
check Website for times and classes 

Sundays:  

      8am - Worship /Chapel 

      9am - Worship /Fellowship Hall 

   Faith Factory 

       1030am - Worship \ Sanctuary 

   Faith Factory &Youth Bible Study 

6pm - IGNITE (high school) Rm13 

 

                         

Monday: AA                                                                      
@ 730pm in the Fellowship Hall 

Wednesdays:  

 Bible Study @ 4pm Rm10 

 Bible Study @6pm  Cafe   

 SPARK (middle school) 
  @6pm Rm13-15 

 BLAST (elementary)  
  @6pm Rm 11-12 





Is Registered! 







Dear Family of Faith, 
Many, many thanks for all the prayers, kind 
words, cards, food, and love from so many of 
you during my convalescence from knee 
replacement surgery. The love I have felt from 
you all has been overwhelming. I can’t begin to 
tell you what you all mean to me.  

Blessings, 

Olive 
3/14/2021 


